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COLLEGE VISION 

‘Benalla P-12 College ensures that every child learns and is prepared for 

the future through a commitment to excellence in teaching, high 

expectations and positive relationships in a safe and inclusive 

environment’ 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

Welcome to Term 3, I hope you all had a wonderful break. It is hard to believe 

we are half way through the year, there are still some fantastic opportunities and 

events for students coming up so it definitely will not slow down. 

Upcoming changes to NAPLAN reporting 

Ahead of NAPLAN results for students being released from Monday 17 July 2023, 

I’m writing to inform you of some changes to this year’s reporting. These are 

changes being introduced nationally by the Australian Curriculum Assessment 

and Reporting Authority (ACARA). 

 

NAPLAN will continue to measure student achievement in numeracy, reading, 

writing, spelling, and grammar and punctuation but the results will now be 

presented in 4 proficiency levels: 

These are: 

· exceeding 

· strong 

· developing 

· needs additional support. 

 

This change will give schools, parents and carers clearer information that details 

student achievement against new proficiency levels. 

 

Students’ NAPLAN reports will continue to show how they are tracking against 

their peers and provide an indication of their skill levels against national 

averages and where we would expect them to be in order to get the most out 

of schooling. This provides valuable information to teachers about how we can 

continue to support your child. 

 

Each set of NAPLAN results is an important milestone but it’s also important that 

students know that one result does not define them – these results are about 

making sure every student gets the support they need so they can continue to 

get the best from their learning. 

 

When we provide you with your results, you will also receive information about 

what the new proficiency levels mean. 

As ever, you’re welcome to speak to me, or your child’s teacher with any 

questions about these changes. 
 

Thursday July 20 

Monash University visit 

Wednesday July 26 

• Curriculum Day– Student Free 

Monday July 31-Thursday August 

3 

Avon St  Year 3/4 Swimming   

Tuesday August 1 

• Interview to Impress mentoring 

Wednesday august 2 

• Health Careers Day  

Thursday August 3 

Year 10/11 Course Counselling 

Day 

Monday August 7-10 

Waller St Year 3/4 Swimming  

Thursday August 10 

Hands on Trades Career Expo– 

Winton Raceway 
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TERM 3 DATES, MONDAY JULY 10– FRIDAY SEPTEMBER 15 

PRINCIPALS MESSAGE CONTINUED... 

 

Stay well this winter 

In Victoria, influenza (flu) and respiratory syncytial virus (RSV) infection numbers are high among children aged 5 to 11 

years, particularly in those in their first few years of school. The Victorian Department of Health expects more respirato-

ry infections over Term 3. 

 

Most children with flu or RSV have a mild fever, runny nose or cough. Some children, particularly babies and children 

with underlying medical conditions, may have more severe illness. 

 

Keeping our school community well 

 

Parents, carers and students are encouraged to: 

 

· wash and sanitise their hands regularly 

 

· avoid touching eyes, nose and mouth with unwashed hands 

 

· cover their nose and mouth when coughing or sneezing · stay at home if unwell and consult a general practitioner 

(GP) or NURSE-ON-CALL as needed 

 

· stay up to date with flu and COVID-19 vaccinations. 

Our school has masks for staff, students and visitors if they want to wear them. 

 

Flu vaccinations 

 

Vaccination is the best way to protect yourself and your family from getting the flu. Annual flu vaccination is recom-

mended for everyone aged 6 months and older. As part of the National Immunisation Program, it is free for: 

 

· Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people aged 6 months and older 

 

· children aged 6 months to under 5 years 

 

· people aged 6 months or older with underlying medical conditions. 

 

Flu vaccinations can be booked through GPs, pharmacies or your local council immunisation service. 

For more information about staying safe this winter, refer to: · Stay well this winter on the Better Health Channel, trans-

lated into 16 languages · Influenza and immunisation on the Better Health Channel · Respiratory syncytial virus (RSV) 

on the Better Health Channel · Getting vaccinated against influenza 

 

Regards, 

 

Kylie Cotter 

Acting Principal 



 
 

  

  

  

The Uniform Shop is open 

every  

  

Wednesday 2.30pm-5.30pm 

& 

 Friday 8.00am-12.00pm 
  

 

Uniforms can be 

ordered through 

the QKR app 

TERM 3 DATES, MONDAY JULY 10– FRIDAY SEPTEMBER 15 

PRINCIPALS MESSAGE CONTINUED... 

BENALLA P-12 UNIFORM SHOP 

OPEN DAYS  

FAITHFULL STREET  

 

Step 1  Download Qkr!  

On your Android phone or iPhone, iPad 

users can download iPhone app 

Step 2  Register 

Select your Country of Residence as 

‘Australia’ and follow the steps to register 

Step 3  Find our School 

Benalla P-12 College will appear in ‘Nearby 

Locations’ if you are within 10km of the 

school, or search for our school by name. 

Step 4  Register your children 

When first accessing our school you will be 

prompted to add a student profile for your 

child.  This allows you to make orders and 

payments for them 

  
  

You’re now ready to order uniforms 

•• Select Menu 

•• Click on Uniform 

•• View menu 

•• Select items   

•• Add to cart 

•• Checkout and pay with credit card  

Notify the school of your child’s absence 
 

Protecting the safety and well-being of children through the reporting 

and monitoring of absenteeism is the responsibility of both parents/carers 

and schools. 
 

Please remember to call the school on 0357612777 or log your child’s 

absence using our school’s IT platform Compass  early in the morning if 

your child is going to be away or late for school so your child’s absence 

can be recorded correctly. 

The uniform shop will be 

closed Friday 21st July  



CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR STUDENTS OF TTERM 2 

AVON STREET CAMPUS NEWS 

BENALLA P-12 COLLEGE  

 



Waller Street Campus News   

BENALLA P-12 COLLEGE  

 

CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR STUDENTS OF TERM 2 



Avon & Waller Street Campus News   

BENALLA P-12 COLLEGE  

 

The end of last term Year 3/4 students at Avon St and 

Waller St had a visit from the teachers at 15 Mile 

Creek Camp.  

Georgie, Matt, James, Ellyse, Thea and Courtney 

visited both campuses to talk to our Year 3/4 students 

about their time at camp. They talked about which 

activity was their favourite (the flying fox was voted 

the most popular) and what strategies or thinking 

they used to help them complete the activities they 

found challenging. The teachers from 15 Mile Creek 

then joined us in kitchen to watch the kids cook and 

to eat lunch. 

Danielle  



Clarke Street Campus News   

BENALLA P-12 COLLEGE  

 

TERM 2 CAREERS DAY AT CLARKE  



Faithfull Street Campus News 

BENALLA P-12 COLLEGE  

 

From Monday June 19th to Wednesday June 21st, three of Benalla P-12 College’s school captains embarked on a 

journey to Canberra. The aim of the trip was to encourage the captains to develop leadership their skills as well as 

gain valuable insight into Australia’s political processes. The captains visited Parliament House, where they dined and 

discussed pressing issues with Helen Haines and sat in on Question Time, witnessing several interesting debates. On 

Tuesday evening, the captains had the chance to reconnect with previous Benalla P-12 alumni (Lachlan Sands, 

Cheyane Vaughan and Zoe Thomson) and former school captains over dinner, discussing their experiences as 

leaders thus far and learning about life after graduation. On Wednesday morning, the captains visited the Australian 

War Memorial, where they took their time exploring exhibits, educating themselves on Australia’s military history, and 

paying their respects at the Tomb of the Unknown Soldier. On a more light-hearted note, the captains were also able 

to partake in several fun activities, participating in ten-pin bowling and visiting the National Dinosaur Museum. 

Overall, the captains had a wonderful experience, and thank the school for providing them with the opportunity. 

 

Benalla P-12 College Captains: Oliver Hall, Ebony Armstrong and Erin Quin. 



Faithfull Street Campus News 

BENALLA P-12 COLLEGE  

 

English Word of the Week Taungurung Word of the Week 

reconciliation buk 

Reconciliation is a noun for the process where two people 
or two groups of people become friendly again after having 
a falling out.  
  

The process of reconciliation in Australia is ongoing.  
He hoped for reconciliation.  
The mediator tried to bring about reconciliation between 
the two parties.  

Definition: people, mob 
  

Taungurung fact: Taungurung people are the Traditional custo-
dians of a large part of central Victoria and have lived on this 
country for more than a thousand generations. 

English Word of the Week Taungurung Word of the Week 

perception ngarrgi 

Perception is a noun for the way in which something is seen, 
understood, regarded or interpreted.  
  

We want to change the public perception of the business.  
My perception of him changed when I got to know him.  
Our perceptions of death impact the way we live.  

Definition: dance 
  

Taungurung fact: The Taungurung people are many clans 
sharing one language and deep spiritual connection with 
country.  

Term 3: Week 2 

Words of the Week: Term 3 Week 1  
Them: Coming together 

Mitchell Cooney, Josh Hart, Gemma Mathieson, Tim Matkovich-Allen and Hamish Willett recently represented Benalla 

P-12 at the Hume region Cross Country down at the Benalla showgrounds.  It was a fantastic day with some tough 

competition, and everyone gave it their best effort! Congratulations to Tim who came first in his category and will 

have the opportunity to represent the school at the State Cross Country championships. Thankyou to the Year 11 

students who volunteered to help out on this day.  



Community News 

BENALLA P-12 COLLEGE  

 


